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Newsletter 24th April 2019 
 
 
Welcome back 
I hope you all had a wonderful Easter break.  You may notice a lot work has taken place around the 
school over the Easter holidays. We now have a newly refurbished computer room, with new 
laptops, a freshly decorated music room and the start of our improvements to develop the 
playground. With the warmer and drier weather we are hoping to be outside a lot more in the 
summer term and making more use of the garden, wobbly wood and the field.  Please do make 
sure all jumpers and cardigans are named, as these are often discarded in the playground/field at 
lunchtimes, during the good weather. 
 
After-School Clubs 
Please find details attached for after-school clubs, which are starting next week.  A hard copy will 
also be sent home with children tomorrow and the lists to sign up for each club will be in the hall 
after school (on Thursday) and also Friday morning.  They will then be moved to the corridor by 
the music room.  We are still arranging for a second sports club to be held at the latter end of the 
week – details to follow as soon as we have them 
 

Absence and Punctuality 
You will receive a letter tomorrow (hard copy and by email) from myself and our Chair of 
Governors, Hester Fenwick, regarding the issues of absence and punctuality.  I would be grateful if 
all parents could adhere to our request for better attendance and punctuality. 
 
Swimming 
Please note that swimming for KS2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) will start on this coming Tuesday, 30th 
April.  If your child is unable to swim for any reason, please advise Mrs Mac. 
 
Reminders 

1) Due to 2 children in school having a serious Nut allergy, we would request all parents not 

to allow any nuts in packed lunches or snacks (includes Nutella/Peanut butter). 
2) Please make sure you telephone each day that your child is not in school (unless 

otherwise agreed with Mrs Mac i.e. due to a long term sickness) – do not send emails, in 
case Mrs Mac is away.  

 
Andrew Stapley 
Headteacher    
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Dates for diary 
 
Fri 26 April  PTA meeting – 5 Bells Pub – 9am 
Thur 2 May  Football match V Chilham School (Home) 
Mon 6 May  Bank Holiday  
Wed 8 May  Football match V Aldington School (Away) 
Mon 13 May   KS2 SATs Week 
Fri 17 May  PTA Quiz night 
Fri 24 May  End term 5 
Mon 3 Jun  School Inset Day – no pupils in school 
Tues 4 Jun  First day term 6 
Weds 12,  
Thur 13, Fri 14  Y6 Residential – Kingswood 
Fri 12 July  Sports day/PTA Summer Fayre  
Tues 23 July  End term 6  
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